
 

Favorite quotes from Downton Abbey:  

  

MARY 

When does Grandmamma arrive?  

 

CORA 

She gets into Liverpool on the fifteenth, so she'll be here the day before the wedding.  

 

VIOLET  

I'm so looking forward to seeing your mother again. When I'm with her, I'm reminded 

of the virtues of the English.  

 

MATTHEW 

Isn't she American?  

 

VIOLET  

Exactly.   

    

 

March 13, 2015  

Well, it's Friday the 13 th . Becca, btw, isn't worried about it. Becca, if you are not 

familiar with my dogs, is my mini Australian Shepherd. She worries about a lot of 

things. Worrying occupies most of her waking hours. But she's not worried about 

Friday the 13 th . Mainly because she can't count that high.  

The superstition began either in the Middle Ages or sometime later or maybe earlier. 

I'll get to that in a minute. For those you who need a history lesson (and who doesn't) 

the Middle Ages began in the year 476. Not 477 or 475, but 476. Apparently a guy 

named Bruni wrote a book, A History of the Florenti ne People, and in the book he 

declared the Middle Ages started in 476. So there you go.  

Anyway, one theory is that the superstition had its start with the story of Jesus and the 

last supper, which involved 13 people and was not a very lucky day for Jesus. Another 

unlucky group was the Knights Templar. On Friday the 13 th  of October 1307, hundreds 

of Knights were arrested by King Philip IV, leading to the downfall of the Knights 

Templar, and marking the beginning of all of the legends about the treasures left  

behind by the Knights. This would be a good night to watch National Treasure or curl 

up with a Dan Brown book.  

And that's what I mean by maybe the superstition started before 476 or after 476. And 

just so you know, apparently it was on a Friday that Noah  noticed it had started to 



rain. But I don't know if that is according to the Gregorian Calender or the Julian 

Calendar, which was created by Julius Caesar  in 46 BC, but that doesn't help much 

because Noah lived a way way long time before Caesar. Who knows  what calendar he 

was using.  

Lots of famous people died on Friday the 13 th like Gioachino Rossini. Yeah, I had to 

look him up too. He was Italian and composed The Barber of Seville. I'm sure there are 

more.   Famous people, I mean.   I know Rossini composed lots of other stuff.  Famous 

people were born on Friday the 13 th , like Fidel Castro. Okay, maybe not the best 

example.   How about this? A kid in England got struck by lightning while watching an 

air show at 13.13 hour, or 1:13 in the afternoon. The kid was 13 years old. Spooky, 

isn't it.  

People who are afraid of the number 13 suffer from triskaidekaphobia, and fear of 

Friday the 13 th  is paraskevidekatriaphobia, which are both a lot harder to say than 

pantophobia, which is, as we all know from growing up with  Charlie Brown, the fear of 

everything.  

But not all countries and cultures have a Friday the 13 th  superstition. Greeks and 

Hispanics aren't particularly fond of Tuesday the 13 th . Italians don't like Friday the 17 th .  

But we embrace the Friday the 13 th  supe rstition -never build a building with a 13 th  floor, 

never invite 13 guests to dinner, never travel on Friday the 13 th . And there is even an 

American Proverb says it is bad luck to fall out of the 13 th  story window on Friday.   Go 

figure.  

So my advice for thi s Friday the 13 th : Do what Becca is doing: Play in the front yard, 

bark at strangers, and then come in for dinner and a nap before bed.  

National 

Quilting Day!  

March 21  

We have lots of fun things planned.  
  

First -- Make a Panel Quilt Challenge!  

Rules:   Buy a panel from the store (we have lots), make it into a quilt by 
adding borders or blocks (top is okay).   Bring the quilt top back to the 

store by May 1 (you can do it) to be entered into a drawing for a $25 
gift certificate! Quilt top must be at least 45" X  60", but it can be 

bigger.   We will hang the quilts in the classroom for 2 weeks, during 
which everyone can vote on their favorite quilt.   The winner will receive 

a fat quarter bundle.   You must buy the panel on National Quilt Day.   
(we'll keep a lis t of everyone who bought a panel.)  



  

Second: SALE!   Buy a pattern or book PLUS at least one yard of fabric 
 (can be 4 fat quarters, for example) and get 20% off entire sale.  

  
Third:   We have free demos scheduled all day!  

  
10:30 -11:30   Jean Korber will de monstrate how to use the Quick Curve 

Ruler  

  
11:30 -12:30 Jean Korber will demonstrate how to put machine applied, 

corded binding on a quilt.   She has tips & tricks to show how to make 
perfect all machine applied binding on a quilt.   Even judges can't say n o 

to this binding it is so beautiful.   If you need to get a quilt done quickly 
and don't have the time to hand stitch, or if your fingers just aren't as 

nimble as they once were, come watch and learn this wonderful method 
of applying binding.  

  
2-3  Sue Fr erich will demonstrate a machine applique technique using 

applique fiber.   Her quilt, Chloe, has the look of hand applique,  but is 
done entirely by machine in a fraction of the time!   Furthermore, 

because of the materials used, it has the look of trapunto after it has 
been quilted.    

  

3-4  Sandra Freeburg will demonstrate spoon quilting.   That's right, 
hand quilting using a spoon.   It is a wonderful tool that helps you get 

your stitches just right.  
  

We will have cookies and punch in the classroom.   The we ather report is 
for sunny skies and 50 -60 degree temperatures.   Get out & enjoy the 

spring weather and drop by the shop to say hi!  

Bucking Horse and Rider fans!  
  

I am taking prepaid orders  for Bucking Horse & Rider fabric.   I am bringing in Bison, 

Saddle, Denim, and the 2 new colors:   Cappuccino and Dijon.   

  

If you are interested in getting more BH&R fabric, please let me know what colors and 

how much you want to buy.    All orders must be prepaid.   When the fabric comes in, all 

prepaid orders will be cut and held for you.   Any remaining fabric will be put on the 

floor for sale.   If you remember the last time we got the fabric, it sold out very 

quickly.   

  

I do have a list of individuals who indicated an interest in this next round  of fabrics.   To 

secure your order, please call back and pre pay.   I will also try to call you in the next 

few weeks to remind you.  

  



This fabric will be available in May 2015.  

  

  

Colors:  Cappuccino (new), Dijon (new), Saddle, 
Bison, Moss, Buckskin, Denim, Palomino.  

 

    
 
  
  

   

  

 

DOWNTON ABBEY RETREAT!  

   

The dates are set for March 20 - 22, Nagel Warren 
Mansion. Special Attraction:   Downton Abbey Trunk 



Show!   

  

We are set for Friday March 20 through Sunday March 22.   You will be able to check 

in mid afternoon on Friday and we will plan to leave Sunday mid afternoon.   We have 

8 king bed rooms reserved.   Cost is based upon double occupancy.   If you   prefer a 

single room, you will need to let me know very quickly so I can look into booking a 

different room (cost of retreat will need to be adju sted).   Reservations will be made 

through me and you can secure your spot with a down payment of half the cost by 

Feb. 15.   The rest will be due by March 15.  

  

If you need to cancel, I will need to know 30 days in advance.   But if something 

comes up, pleas e talk to me because we might be able to work something out.   

  

We will be sewing in the conference rooms in the basement.   There are 3 rooms that 

can accommodate about  16 sewers.    I will set up separate tables for cutting and will 

plan on having 2 irons/ boards.   If you just want to come to sew, and go home at 

night to your own bed, I might be able to accommodate that.   However, I don't want 

to get more than 16 sewers.   If you are interested in this option, let me know and I'll 

see what I can work out.  

  

At the retreat, you may sew on any project that you like --  it does not have to be a 

Downton Abbey Quilt.   For those of you sewing your Downton Abbey quilts, though, I 

will provide instruction for this year's  quilt (quilt blocks will be online prior to the 

retreat).  

  

During the retreat, we will play some games, win some door prizes, watch some 

episodes of Downton Abbey, take High Tea on Saturday, and sew our socks off!  

  

Included in the cost:  

  

2 nights (2 per room)  at the Nagel Warren Mansion (such a treat!)  

Sat & Sun breakfast  

High tea on Saturday  

Set of patterns for  quilt  

Door prizes  

Lots of Fun !!!  

Downton Abbey Trunk Show (quilts provided by 
Andover from the new line)  

  

Lunch and dinners are on our own.   There are plenty of fun restaurants  downtown.   

You can also check out what is playing at the Lincoln Center and go to a movie (for a 

buck or two).  

  

Cost per person = $250.   A $120 deposit will secure your room.    Single Room 

supplement is $75.   We need a minimum of 10 quilters for the retr eat.   

  

Blocks will be posted on line at  www.aroundtheblockquilts.com      You can find the 

blocks under the "What's New" tab (once I get them posted).   Fabric requirements for 

the quilt are also given.   These blocks will stay posted  for a limited time  and we'll 

have them in the store.   Price to buy in store is $1 for one page or $2 for 2 pages --  

http://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com/


to help me cover the costs of the ink.   

    

    

  

I now have the forms for the contest.  

 
They face adversity and endure hardships; yet all too often  their 

troubles g o unnoticed. We also honor those   Soldiers, Sailors, Airmen, 
and Marines who must miss holidays, birthdays, and family moments in 

far -away   distant lands. It is for the family  members who keep the 
house running while their husband, wife, son or daughter is  away.   It is 

for the children who dearly miss their deployed parent, brother, sister, 
uncle, or aunt. We say thank you to the men and women who have 

volunteered to serve our country and preserve our freedom.  
  

See previous posts for more info on submittin g a quilt for the challenge.   
 

 

WHAT'S NEW!!  

Working the West from Maywood:  

  



 
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

More batiks from Hoffman:  



 
  

     



 

           

 
    


